
FRIENDS OF FLITCH GREEN
Minutes of the FFG AGM meeting
Held on Wednesday 28th September 2011
At Flitch Green Primary School
Present:
Ron Withers

Karen Fuller
Helen Johnson
Karen Sambles
Claire Boswell
Claire Blohm

Nikki Bennett
Adam Shepherd
Kerry Valks
1. Apologies for absence
Sally Brown, Kate Hennessy, Shelley Wilson, Tracey Fullerton, Jenny Collom, Louise Burton

Minutes of last AGM

RW started the AGM by agreeing the last year’s AGM minutes.  There was only one outstanding item from the minutes which was that the accounts must be agreed by end October 2010 which was done by Karen Fuller.

Chairs Report for 2009/10
RW summarised his Chairs Report for 2010/11 which will be sent out with the minutes. It has been a challenging year for FFG and there have been a few events which have been cancelled or have not made money.  The ice skating company court case is still ongoing but has been moved to Watford county court.  There were some very successful events such as the xmas event, discos and quiz night.  Having put together a survey last year, it was decided to focus on quality rather than quantity of events.  It is not always about making money but also providing events that are enjoyed by the children as well as the wider community.  It is important to try and get new people on board.  Helen Johnson took the opportunity to thank all of FFG for their hard work.  Alot of the things organised by FFG have gone really well and FFG have been a great support to the school.  The Chairs report was agreed by all FFG members present.

Treasurers Report for year ended 31/08/11
KH was unable to attend the meeting but sent the Treasurers report for the academic year 2010/11.  FFG has raised a gross amount of £14,048.93 with a net income of £5,297.55.   A summary of income from all the events will be sent out with the minutes.  The cake stall made a fantastic £922, the lottery made £516, Easy Fundraising £116 and Bag2School £414.  It is important to promote the lottery, easy fundraising and Bag2School as these are easy ways to raise money and if parents were aware of how much is raised through these ways, they may be more willing to support them.  RW to clarify the teatowel costs with KH.  Some events, such as the Cheese and Wine evening, do not make any money but are really important to bring the school and community together.   The Treasurers report was agreed by all FFG members present.

Appointment of Independent Examiner of Accounts

Claire Blohm agreed to review the accounts by end October.

Election of Officers and Trustees of the Committee
Vice Chairperson – Karen Fuller was nominated to be Vice Chair for another two years and all were in agreement.

Treasurer – Kate Hennessy wished to stand down as Treasurer.  Adam Shepherd was nominated to be Treasurer for the next two years and all were in agreement.  KH was thanked for all her hard work over the past few years.

Any Other Business
The timing of meetings was discussed again at the AGM.  It was agreed to have FFG meetings on the second Wednesday of the month alternating between evenings and afternoons to ensure maximum attendance.  The next meeting will be 12th October at 8.00 pm at the school.  On the minutes of meetings, it was agreed to add the times and dates of the next few meetings to make sure everyone can plan ahead.

The coffee morning arrangements are complete.  KH, KF, KS, CB, LP, TF, CB1 are attending.  Coffee will also be served at Tracey Bratley’s helper meeting straight after the coffee morning.  FFG T-shirts to be worn by all members.  Invite cards are being produced to invite new parents to be part of FFG.  CB to send out a reminder email to all parents and an email to FFG members to wear their FFG T-shirts.

Promoting FFG was discussed and it was decided that with the newsletters, facebook, notice board and emails there was little more that could be done.  People like to be asked independently and it is important to tap into people’s skills rather than just sending emails requesting general help.  Some parents are willing to volunteer for events but do not want/are not able to attend all the meetings.  The invite cards should give parents the option to volunteer to help on the day for events rather than during the build up and a reserve list of volunteers should be set up.  FFG should be more involved in school events such as offering coffees after class assemblies and drinks at music and xmas events.

2. KS mentioned the Lottery fund which donates up to £10,000 to schools for items such as play equipment which are not used as part of the curriculum.  This is something we should look into for our playground equipment which we are aiming to purchase.  RW to speak to Pippa Crees to see if a decision has been made by the school parliament as to which playground markings to have.  We are aiming to have them done at half term if possible.

